
State of California 

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
State Lands Commission 
Sacramento, California 

May 27, 1971 

A regular meeting of the State Lands Commission was called to order by
Chairman Houston I. Flournoy in Room 2133, State Capitol, Sacramento, 
California 95814, at 10:10 aim. on Thursday, May 27, 1971. 

Present: Houston I. Flournoy, State Controller, Chairman 
Ed Reinecke, Lieutenant Governor, Member 
Verne Orr, Director of Finance, Member 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
F. J. Hortig, Executive Officer 
D. J. Everitts, Assistant Executive Officer--Engineering 
R. S. Golden, Assistant Executive Officer--Management 
Wilbur M. Thompson, Assistant Manager, Long Beach Operations 
Luella Kunkle, Secretary 

Also in Attendance: 

Representing the California State Legislature
Senator George Deukmejian 
Senator Ralph C., Dills 
Senator Joseph M. Kennick 
Assemblyman Mike Culler 
Assemblyman James A. Hayes 

Representing the Office of the Attorney General
Warren. J. Abbott, Deputy Attorney General, Los Angeles 
N. Gregory Taylor, Deputy Attorney General, Los Angeles 

Representing the Office of the Lieutenant Governor
Peter L. Tweedt, Assistant to the Lieutenant Governor 

Representing the Office of the State Controller
Kirk West, Chief Deputy Controller 

Appearances: 

Re Minute Item 13 - Well Deepening Work
George P. Kading, Counsel, County of Santa Barbara 

Re Minute Item 23 -Termination of Mineral Extraction Lease PRC 3502.1, 
Northern California Aggregates 

Mrs. Virginia Hechtman 



Appearances (contd. ): 

Re Minute Item 25 - Formal Hearing, Plan of Development and Operations 
and Budget, Long Beach Unit 

John R. Mansell, City Manager, City of Long Beach 
Leonard Putnam, City Attorney, City of Long Beach 
Thomas S. Richards, President, THUMS 
Robert H. Buchanan, Attorney, THIMS 
Dr. Russell M. Brough, President, Property Owners Oil Develop-

ment Association of Long Beach 
Lawrence E. Scott, Vice President, Pauley Petroleum 

1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF MEETING OF APRIL 29, 1971 

Upon motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the meeting of the State 
Lands Commission held on April 29, 1971, were approved as written and mailed 
to the members of the Commission. 

2. JUNE 1971 MEETING OF THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION 

The next regular meeting of the Commission was confirmed for Wednesday, June 23, 
1971, at 10:00 a.m., in Sacramento. 




